ORGANIZATIONAL MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE LITTLE ELM ISD EDUCATION FOUNDATION
Date Organized: May 7, 2019
Call to Order:
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Little Elm ISD Education Foundation was held on Tuesday, May 7, 2019, after duly notifying the Board of Directors as state in the organization’s bylaws.  The meeting was convened 9:30 a.m. at Zellar Center in Little Elm.   The meeting was called to order by Denise Hanti, Little Elm ISD Education Foundation President.
The following Board members were in attendance:  
Denise Hanti, Lori Salisbury, Joe Florentino, Colleen Centera, Cathy Capps-Warren, John Manganilla , Joshua Youngblood, Stuart Snook and David Montemayor
Members not in attendance: Larry Salerno, Mark Weidman, James Hutchins, Daniel Gallagher, Superintendent of Schools LEISD and Dan Blackwood
[bookmark: _GoBack]Others in attendance: Dr. Tony Tipton, Executive Director of Marketing & Community Partnerships and Deidre Miller LEISD Education Foundation Coordinator 
Visitors:   None
Review Minutes:  
Lori Salisbury presented the April minutes to the board for review.  Dr. Tipton requested to correct the word wielding that actually be welding under the Update from District section.   Stuart made the motion to accept the April board minutes with correction to be made, John seconds the motion.                    Motion to approve minutes passed unanimously. 
Report of Finance:  
Joe Florentino presents the financial report as of 5/7/19. Operating account $49,325.66, Scholarship account $23,027.80; Endowment account $173,200.51 and Lobo card account $125
· Operating account:  
· $49,325.66 (Restricted $21,057.31 for grants and scholarship; unrestricted $25,526.04 and 5% hold $2,742.31 to invest)
· In-transit – Operating Account (items will show up on next statement as of May 6, 2019)
· Deposits of $26,145.27 and $6010.00 in expenses. 
· Estimated Profit from the Gala $21,335.07 (received around $6000 from the auction)
· LEISD returned $2,966.32 of unspent teacher grant funds.  Funds will be listed under restricted in the operating account.
Stuart made the motion to accept the financial report, Cathy seconds the motion.  Motion to approve the financial report passed unanimously. 
Joe updated the board on the CPA firm for filing the education foundation taxes has backed out and he is looking for an alternative.  Deidre said she would send Joe information on the firm who filed for the Little Elm Band Booster Club.
Superintendent Daniel Gallagher Report:  No updates
Finance and Governance:  Joe Florentino updates:
· Joe instructed Denise and Lori to sign the Point Bank CD account for the 5% investment of unrestricted funds in the operating account.  Josh has the new paperwork prepared and ready for signatures. 
· Deidre and Denise will get scholarship information (the breakdown same info as last year for Joe’s back up) and send to Joe so he can write checks.
· Joe working on a clean copy of the by-laws and will send to Denise next week
Development Committee:   No updates at this time
Marketing and Events: Cathy Capps Warren updates: 
· Cathy suggested each board member to sponsor a breakfast every other month for the Boosters, PTS’s, Presidents club, etc..
· Lava Cantina – Denise and Tony looking to do a fall event
· LPGA – Denis to find out where they could use our assistance
· Tony suggested we engage with the alumni in the fall with the homecoming  
Program Committee: Colleen updates: 
· Recapped scholarship reading and the May awards ceremony will have Denise is to present on behalf of the Education Foundation
· Colleen suggested provisions to be put in place students can only win 1 scholarship per school year as one student won multiple scholarships.  Deidre to reach out to donors for feedback and will bring to the board in July.  	
Update from District:  Dr. Tipton updated
· On behalf of Superintendent Gallaher and himself wanted to thank the Education Foundation Board on a “Well Done” Gala event.  
· LEEF board is invited to the LEISD board meeting May 20th 
· Construction meeting May 14th lunch and open house at the welding shop for 10 seniors who are eligible for jobs.	
Old Business:  
· Board approved Doodle votes for: 1) Hire Foundation Admin for 10-15 hours a week, 2) $5099.88 check to The Tribute for the remaining Gala balance, 3) 20% tip to the Tribute staff during the Gala  


Presidents Report:  
· Gala feedback – success and opportunities (some suggestions: no dance floor, keep DJ, move silent auction, have alternate food for kids and present awards earlier)
· Denise attended a gala where UTD 180Degrees a organization that look to help nonprofits improve their organization. We’re given a questionnaire to submit and through a selection process they’ll choose.  Our goal would be to have them help us improve revenue and marketing for our gala. 
New Business:  
· No board meeting in June, next meeting we’ll have a conference call for the July 9th meeting.
· David will reach out to the school board to ask who like to replace Dan Blackwood
Cathy motions to adjourned board meeting and Stuart Snook seconds the motion. Board meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m., today’s minutes were taken by Lori Salisbury
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